Site-based Management Team March 10, 2016

Meeting Called to Order: 4:04 PM

Meeting Adjourned: 5 PM

## **School Representatives:**

Kevin Nesteruk - Principal
Michael Murray - Assistant Principal
Jen Guckenberger - EC
Samantha Peppard - Related Arts
Larae Biggerstaff - 6th Grade
Elmar Bready - 7th Grade
Cynthia Lonon - 8th Grade
Lisa Smith - Guidance
Heather Karpinski - Media Center

## **Parent Representatives:**

Brenda McMillon Kim Eaton L. Fishman Kelly Sanfilippo John Palumbo

## Not in Attendance:

Michael Murray

Agenda Item I: Welcome

**Agenda Item II:** Seventh grade students presented a video on dress code and why it is unfair to girls. Asking for leggings with long shirts, for shorts/skirts to be fingertip length, and straps on shirts to be 3 fingers wide. They stated the dress code is sexiest. Also that leggings are more comfortable. Work on drafting a new dress code to go out later this year. Decided to make the following changes to dress code:

The following changes to dress code will take effect on Monday, April 4, 2016.

- Tight fitting bottoms such as; leggings (not spandex, yoga pants or running tights) can only be worn with a top that is, at least, fingertip in length.
- Jeggings can be worn without a top that fully covers the student's bottom as long as they have pockets, seams, and zippers like a standard pair of jeans.
- Bottoms, such as shorts, skirts, and dresses must be no more than three inches above the knee. A 3x5 index card can be held horizontally starting at the top of the knee cap while standing to help ensure length.

**Agenda Item III:** Homework help has had very little attendance this year. A typical session was only attended by 1 to 2 students. Homework help will be cancelled for next year.

**Agenda Item IV:** Approximately six weeks before EOG's, remediation and enrichment will be offered to all students.

**Agenda Item V**: Mrs. Fishman presented a fundraising idea to hold a 5K for all schools in our cluster or at least Cuthbertson Middle and High. Possibility of holding the 5K in the fall and the money would be put through PTSO.

Other: